NEWBALD PARISH COUNCIL NEWSLETTER

MORE WIND TURBINES

The Community survey we conducted in 2012 demonstrated that the vast majority of Newbald residents do not wish to see anv more wind turbines in the area.

the planning When application to extend the wind farm at Sancton by up to **11 turbines** is submitted, as it invariably will be soon, we will need your help if we are going to successfully campaign against it.

There are two ways in which you can help. Firstly please take 2 minutes to visit our website www.newbald.com now and complete the very short survey to show your opposition to the scheme. (Of course, if you are in favour, you can indicate that too).

Secondly, when the application does come in, please be ready to write a personal letter objection to the planning department at East Riding of Yorkshire Council. We will inform you when this and happens issue templates and advice so you can do this quickly effectively. www.newbald.com more information.

Tour de Yorkshire THROUGH

On 2 May 2015, the new international cycle race "Tour C H A I R M A N de Yorkshire" came through Newbald on its 2nd Stage. Hundreds, if not thousands, of residents and visitors took to the streets to show their support and the atmosphere NPC is sad to inform you was very vibrant and welcoming.

Many committed volunteers worked very hard beforehand to decorate the village and, I am sure you will agree, the results were spectacular. NPC would like to say a big thank you to them for their hard work. On the day, members of the village charities provided an



THE BIG

excellent range of refreshments and in so doing, raised impressive amounts for the different charities involved. The Parish Council supplied a large screen which added to the atmosphere and enabled people to watch the latter Clir Gavin Steward has part of Stage 2 of the race from The Green.

To see more pictures of the event and links to some videos of Newbald on the day, please visit our website www.newbald.com.

RESIGNS

that its longstanding Member, Chris Waite, has resigned after 5 years of dedicated service as Chairman and 12 years before that as a Councillor. made announcement directly delivering his after Chairman's Report at the Annual Parish Meeting on 18 May 2015. NPC would like to thank him for his commitment and the hard work he has put into his Council role. Without doubt, he has had a very significant and positive impact on the Council's professionalism and its many achievements over the last few years. You can find his last Chairman's Report in the 2014-15 Annual Report on our website.

been appointed as the new Chairman. He brings energy and vitality to the role and looks forward to furthering the interests of



BOWLING SEASON ENDS

Newbald Bowling club has completed another successful year with membership increasing. The Youth Club were invited again and competed in a girls v boys match which was won by the girls on the last wood! To finish the year, we had the pairs competition which was won by David Mattinson and Mike Byers.

POWERHOOPING MOVED

Jenny's Powerhooping class has stopped. However you can join her at the WI Hall, South Cave Wed from 9am for a free taster session, prior to the main class at 9.30am. There is also a class in South Cave Sports Hall from 7.15-8pm.



COUNCILLOR VACANCIES

We currently have vacancies for two Councillors. If you are interested in joining the Council, please go to www.newbald.com to find out more information about the role. Alternatively you can contact the Clerk on 828919 or clerk@newbald.co.uk. Deadline for application: 29 June.

NPC ANNUAL REPORT

Read more about NPC's achievements in the 2014-15 Financial Year in the Chairman's report, which is included in the Annual Report. This is available to read on our website www.newbald.com, but you can also request a paper copy by email from clerk@newbald.co.uk or by phone on 828919.

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Casino Night Church Rooms Sat 6 Jun, 19.30

Sponsored Cycle Ride Church to Sat 20 Jun, 10.00

Broomfleet Lock

NPC Dog Day The Green Sat 11 Jul, 14.00

NPFA Band Night & BBQ Village Hall Sat 29 Aug NPFA Race Night Village Hall Fri 3 Oct

Harvest Communion Church Sun 4 Oct, 10.30

PLAYING FIELD NEWS

Newbald Playing Field Association has almost completed last year's project which was the purchase of new swings and a climbing frame. This will be finished within the next couple of months when the wet pour flooring is installed beneath the junior swings. We are in the process of trying to secure a further grant to repair the junior football goal so hopefully this will also be completed soon. This year the NPFA will not be holding a summer gala due to the work commitments of our 12 volunteer committee members. However we will have a band night on 29 August and hopefully a race night on 3 October. Please look out for details o f both o f these events.

C H U R C H R O O M S C A S I N O N I G H T

Tickets are now available for the Casino night on 6 June 2015. Come along, have fun and support the Church Rooms. Youth Club sessions run every Tues during term time for all children aged 4-up. Contact Sally 07904 436406 for info.

VILLAGE HALL NEWS

The Village Hall Committee would like to say thank you to everyone in the village who completed one of the questionnaires asking about the condition of the Hall. We are really grateful because being able to demonstrate support from current and potential users, as well as Newbald residents, will make a big difference when we apply to various funding bodies for grants to improve the Hall.

Rene and Colin Richardson have retired as caretaker, bookings manager and cleaners of the hall after many years

of service. I am sure that everyone in the village would like to thank them for such dedicated service. The rest of the Village Hall Committee would like to wish them well in retirement.

VACANCY: CARETAKER AT VILLAGE HALL

The Village Hall Committee requires a caretaker for the Village Hall. Duties to include cleaning, maintaining the building and taking bookings. The nature of the post means the hours will be flexible. Pay to be discussed on successful application. Please send a letter of application to David Williams, 4, The Green, North Newbald Y043 4SA by 10 July 2015.

WWW.NEWBALD.COM



Parish Council Meeting Dates (these may change)
Monday 8 June 2015—Newbald School
Monday 6 July 2015—Newbald School
Monday 3 August 2015—Church Rooms
Monday 7 September 2014—Newbald School
Meetings are preceded by an Open Forum at 7.30pm at
which parishioners are welcome to come along and talk
about any local issue. Additional committee meetings will
take place, which are also open to the public.

NPC COUNCILLORS

Suzanne Smith Meryl Bainbric Clerk to Newbald Parish Council John Barrett Sandalgrove, Townside Road North Newbald, Y043 4SL Tel: 01430 828919
E-mail: clerk@newbald.co.uk

Meryl Bainbric John Barrett John Howard John Howard Elsie Hunting Edward Oper

Beccy O'Sullivan Meryl Bainbridge 801112 827175 Beverley Smith 827153 827662 John Howard 828932 Gavin Steward 801174 Elsie Huntington 827479 Paul Weatherstone 828325 **Edward Openshaw** 827589

Please check notice board or website for more information.